September 19, 2001

Ms Ursula Menke

Secretary General

Canadian Radio-television and 

 Telecommunications Commission

Ottawa, On

K1A 0N2

Dear Ms. Menke:

Re:  Telecom Public Notice CRTC 2001-37 – Price cap review and related issues –  The Companies’ Non-Compliance with the Commission Staff’s letter dated 8 August 2001

We are writing in regard to requests for disclosure and further response to interrogatory The Companies(Call-Net)26Jun01-1007(d) (the Interrogatory).

By letter dated 8 August 2001 (the First Ruling), the Commission directed the Companies to provide a “full response” to the Interrogatory.  (The Companies had not responded to the Interrogatory claiming that the requested information was irrelevant and immaterial).  On 13 August the Companies filed a supplemental response.  By letter dated 22 August 2001, Call-Net claimed that the supplemental response was deficient and requested that the Commission direct the Companies to comply with the requirement to provide a “full response” to the Interrogatory.  

By letter dated 27 August 2001, the Companies revised the Interrogatory by attaching (in confidence) the Bell Nexxia Pricing Policy, but making no further changes to its response of 13 August 2001.  By letter dated 10 September 2001, (the Second Ruling), the Commission ruled in favour of Call-Net’s request of 22 August and directed the Companies “to provide the requested response” to the Interrogatory.  In that letter, the Commission also specifically ruled that the activities of in-territory affiliates are relevant to the determinations to be made in this proceeding.

In response to the Commission’s Second Ruling, the Companies, by letter dated 13 September, made the rather startling declaration that their revision of 27 August satisfied the Commission’s requirements.

As set out above, the Commission has now twice ruled that the Companies shall provide a full response to the Interrogatory and the Companies have now twice refused to provide the required “full response”.  In Call-Net’s view the actions of the Companies in this matter are abusive of the process, disrespectful of the Commission's authority and have wasted resources of both the Commission and Call-Net.

In conclusion, Call-Net asks that the Commission for the third time direct the Companies to provide a “full response” to the Interrogatory.

Sincerely,

Don Bowles

V.P. Regulatory Affairs

Call-Net Enterprises Inc.

.cc Interested Parties to PN 2001-37





**END OF DOCUMENT**
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